
 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
      1 

 

2 

8:30 AM Casual 
Worship 

10:30AM Worship 

6PM AA  Group 

3 Labor Day 

Church Office Closed 

 

 

4  6:30 AM-9:00AM 

Coffee Give Away 

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

 

 

5 

6:30 PM  

Cornhole Planning Mtg 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

6 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

Quilt Workshop 

 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

8:30AM Worship 

10:30AM Worship 

   Super Sunday Funday    
following worship 

 6PM AA  Group 

10 

 

   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

 

7:00PM 

Boy Scouts 

11 

6:30 PM 

Church Dinner Night 
Out at Red Rocks Café 

Strawberry Hill 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

12 

10AM 

Bible Study 

   

6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

13 

 7AM Men’s Bible 
Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

 

14 

 

 

 

 
 

 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16  8:30AM Worship 
 
9:30 AM - 12:30 PM  

LSLC Blood Drive 

10:30AM Worship 

Church Council 
following 10:30 worship 

  6PM AA Group  

 

17 

10:30-11:30 

Preschool Mr.Music 

Fellowship hall 

   7:00PM 

Boy Scouts 

18 

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

19  11:30AM 

Primetimers at Trio’s 

10AM 

Bible Study 

 6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

20 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

6:30PM 

Logo Meeting?? 

21 

5 PM 

Set up for Cornhole 

 

 

 

22  

8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 

CornHole/Thom 

Fellowship hall and 

kitchen 

 

23 8:30 AM Worship 

10:30 AM Worship 

New Members 
Received 

 6PM AA Group  

30  

8:30 AM Worship 

10:30 AM Worship 

 Choir Retreat  

24  10AM 

Prayer Shawl  Mtg. 

10:30-11:30AM 

Preschool Officer 
Friendly/Fellowship 

7:00PM 

Boy Scouts 

25    

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Pack Mtg. 

26  10AM 

Bible Study 

11:30-1PM 

International Lunch/ 

Fellowship 

6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

27 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

6:30-9:00PM 

Carmel Heights HOA 

Fellowship hall 

28 

10AM 

Sharing and Caring 
Group 

 

Choir Retreat 

29 

 

 

Choir Retreat 

September Birthdays 
9/2       Don Ferriss 
9/3       Jackson Thom 
9/7       Barbara Connor, Bettye Ganz 
9/11     Nicole Krause 
9/13     Jenny Frixen, Carolyn Powell 
9/14     Erin Williams 
9/16     Mary Ann Eller 
9/17     Piper Zeis 
9/20     Katherine Cochran,  Trudy Haseley, 
             Ginger Kern, Luke Quinlan 
9/21    Pastor Jay Harbinson, Kathy Sullivan 
9/22    Rich Ballantine, Ryder Williams 

September Anniversaries 
 

               9/5        Joe and Robin LaFollette 
               9/6        Jeff and Kristen Haigler 
               9/11     Mark and Julie Brennan 
                           and Esther Lapomarda 
               9/15     Ken and Carol Cochran 
                             Chuck and Linda Lyle 

 9/16    Andy and Erin Williams 
 9/21    David and Ashley Houseton 
 9/25    John and Polly Farris 
 9/28    Richard and Kay Tarr 

SEPTEMBER 2018 
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 9/23     Rita Potthoff 
9/24     Barbara Ferriss 
9/25     Kyle Greve, Jose Royo 
9/28     Mark Brennan,  
             Andrew LaFollette, 
             Emmy Thompson 
9/29    Margaret Conrad 
9/30    Pete Greve 
 
 
 

 

 

The InnerNet 

Living Saviour Lutheran Church 
6817 Carmel Road    

Charlotte, NC 28226    
704-542-3626 

www.livingsaviourlc.org  
lslc@livingsaviourlc.org 

  
 

“Forward from Forty: Growing our Future” is the theme of our Fortieth Anniversary and our stewardship campaign.  In this 

40th year of Living Saviour’s life we look with respect on our history and look with excitement to our future; honoring where 

we have been and seeking what God has in store in the future.  

We are “making much” if you will of our 40th anniversary because the number 40 is a unique one in our scriptures, used 

some 159 times, and in its original ancient language had the sense of “as long as it takes” which was translated to 40—

Noah’s 40 days of rain; Moses’ 40 years of wilderness wanderings; Jesus’ 40 days of wilderness temptations; Jonah’s 

proclamation to Nineveh in which God gave them 40 days to repent; Goliath taunted the Israelite army 40 days; the season 

of Lent is 40 days (not counting Sundays).  Forty is a number of judgement, of waiting, of significance. So in this 40th year as 

a faith community, we want to honor our past, and seek God’s future as Living Saviour Lutheran Church, a uniquely planted 

community of faith, on this piece of ground in the city of Charlotte, retaining the best of our faith tradition while seeking 

new pathways to share the faith and gospel with the generations to come. 

We are having a single Unity worship service on Sunday October 7, 2018, at 10:00 a.m. a full traditional celebration of our 

Lutheran heritage, with Bishop Tim Smith preaching, and our former pastors in attendance.    A catered lunch (reservations 

only, see the website/newsletter/mailed invitation) follows. It is promising to be an exciting day, and we hope you will join 

us. 

As we move “Forward from Forty” and continue to look at what it means to “Grow our Future” we are planning another 

exciting event, a first for Living Saviour’s recent memory, a faith-filled, fellowship, learning retreat.  This October 19-23 

SHIFT weekend, will help us honor our past, look at who we are now, and how the culture is shifting from Christ-centered, 

to less Christian, “spiritual but not religious” and less trusting of institutions such as Church. What is God calling us to be and 

to do in the midst of such huge cultural shifts? Come and find out, see what part of God’s dream you can do, learn how we 

are able to tap into the great need the community around us has for Christ and grow God’s kingdom. 

We will follow up the SHIFT weekend with a team who will work to discern God’s dream and distill it into a strategic plan, 

crafting mission and vision statements, and sharing this with the congregation.  You will then be part of the vibrant 

community of faith that implements these ideas and goals for our future growth.  

It took vision and a sense of mission to plant Living Saviour Lutheran Church forty years ago. It continues to take a vision and 

sense of mission to continue on, seeking out those who do not know, searching for those who need what God offers 

through this congregation, working to be people deployed to be Church in the world.   

I hope you will join in and participate, no matter how long or how short you have been connected to Living Saviour, you are 

this Church, you are important to God, to me, to the community of faith.  

Love in Christ,  

Pastor Angela  

SEPTEMBER  2018 
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Announcements 

   “SECRET AGENT" PARTY SEPTEMBER 9   

Come celebrate our accomplishments from Summer Sunday school at a Secret Agent party.  We will meet in the 
fellowship hall for a lunch after the 10:30 service.  We will then go to Kinetic Heights for our final secret agent 
training session.  Kids must be 5 years old or older to participate.  Please come, even if you didn't make it to  
Sunday School this summer!    

RSVP to Kristen at kristenberry@msn.com or 704-241-3397. 

 2 

                                    CARING AND SHARING GROUP 
 
The Caring and Sharing group will be meeting on Friday, August 31, 10:00 a.m. at Park Place  
Restaurant (10517 Park Road, Charlotte, N.C. 28210).  All caregivers - past, present and future 
-   are invited for  fellowship, support and fun.  
 
For more information, contact Betty Reynolds at 704-287-5724. 

                                                                                       FREE COFFEE GIVEAWAY  

Join us in greeting our neighbors and those driving by the church on Tuesday, September 4, 6:30—9:00 

a.m.  Your help is needed with the Coffee Giveaway; so, come share some coffee and muffins, good will 

and smiles with all those who stop by.   Thanks to all the faithful Muffin Makers!!  

The Giveaway continues on the first Tuesday morning of every month, weather permitting. 

If you would like to join a lively group and meet some of our neighbors, contact  Jim Crawford  

(profcrawford28105@yahoo.com)  or just show up on September 4.  You’ll have a great time!   

                       GOD’S WORK, OUR HANDS 2018 

Thanks to all who supported and participated in Living Saviour’s GWOH ministries this year.  

All the projects turned out so well and the whole effort was a tremendous success!!  The 

celebration in the Unity worship service, continuing projects, sharing stories and light lunch 

on Sunday, August 26 was perfect.  Details of the outcome and more about the many     

projects and unbelievable number of people involved in the month long GWOH effort will 

be shared in the October InnerNet.  A special thank you from all of us to the coordinator of the wonderful experiences we 

had in doing our projects both at Living Saviour and in the community, Caren Ballantine!! 

 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2018 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 

Shallen Gordon - President                 
Frank DeLoache - Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                  Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler                  Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                               Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Ken Leeser    Technology 
Kari Proctor     Lay Care 

                 Pat Snodgrass                 Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                      Worship and Music 
 

Council will meet September 16 following 10:30  worship. 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the Living Saviour Website for live streaming of the Service of Worship (www.livingsaviourlc.org). 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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  NEW CHOIR SEASON IS BEGINNING AND YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN!   

 Rehearsals resume as follows: 
Chancel Choir (high School-adults) Wednesday, September 5, 7:00-8:30 p.m. 
Joy Children’s Choir (K-Grade 5)  - September 16, 10:15 a.m., immediately following G.I.F.T. 
Alleluia Bell Ringers (High school—adults Wednesday, September 12 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

INTERGENERATIONAL CHOIR meets and sings for worship at selected times throughout the year.  Everyone is invited to 
come and join in. This is a great opportunity for whole families to experience the joy of leading worship through music. 
FESTIVAL CHOIR for 40th Anniversary service and other events:   Would you love to sing in the choir but don’t have time to 
devote to choir rehearsals all season long?  Then Festival choir is for you.  Join the choir for the special 40th Anniversary ser-
vice and other events, such as Christmas concert,  Reformation Sunday, Easter or other festival Sundays.   
INSTRUMENTALISTS for 8:30 and 10:30 worship services are needed.                                                                             

Please speak to Don Huff, if you have questions……..or email him at dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 

mailto:kristenberry@msn.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiL_demus7aAhWLuFMKHSQ0D-4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.zomato.com%2Fcharlotte%2Fpark-place-pineville&psig=AOvVaw0wj-a4e5x1fgV3DXjrPpfX&ust=1524506151812262
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STEWARDSHIP OF OUR CHURCH 
 

At all times there must be and remain one holy, Christian church. It is the assembly of all believers among whom the 

gospel is purely preached and the holy sacraments are administered according to the gospel. 

                                                                                                                                                  Augsburg Confession, Article VII 

Steward-discipleship means taking care of all that God has blessed us with. We think of our health, our relationships 
and our money, but our church? You bet! 

The church the only organization whose primary purpose is to bring people into intimate relationship with God and 
also gather them as sacred community. Without church, how would people grow in faith? How would the Gospel be 
spread to all nations, as Jesus commands in Matthew 28:19, 20? 

So what does it mean to be a good steward of our church? Here are some ideas: 

Focus: We are dedicated to God’s Word and Sacrament as the means by which God’s grace is poured into us and out 
to the world. Our service projects and social events may flow from this, but they are secondary. 

Community: As the Augsburg Confession (above) declares, the church is the community of God’s people dedicated to 
Word and Sacrament. We build strong community through healthy relationships guided by principles of Christian 
love, trust, honesty, truth, forbearance, forgiveness. 

Building: Our building is NOT the church, but a tool of the church for ministry. We provide the resources to maintain 
our building as useful for the Gospel, but feel free to move on if it no longer serves. 

Resources: Understanding that ministry to God’s people takes resources, we give generously of our time and talents. 
We strive to give a tithe – 10 percent of our financial blessings. 

Faith formation: It takes learning and practice to grow closer to God, both as individuals and community. We support 
and participate in studying the Bible and theology. We promote and engage in spiritual practices that feed our souls. 

Although we tend to think that our church has a mission, it’s more accurate to say that God has a mission, and that 
mission has a church. We grow in faith as people and community when we dedicate ourselves to good stewardship of 
our church. 

--Rob Blezard 

Copyright © 2018, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. Pastor Blezard works as content editor for 
www.stewardshipoflife.org and serves as an assistant to the bishop of the Lower Susquehanna Synod. 

CORNHOLE FUNDRAISER 

On September 22, Living Saviour will be hosting a cornhole tournament for ages 18 and up.  There will be a $10.00        
participation fee with the funds being used for future outreach event(s).  There will be two open divisions (men and    
women).  A lunch counter will be available for all to enjoy.  We will be setting up for the Cornhole tournament on 
Friday, September 21, at 5:00 p.m. at the church. Watch the weekly bulletin announcements for more details. 

  If you would like to assist with this event, please contact Wayne Thom at waynethomnc@aol.com 

 

 

Announcements 
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Super Sunday Funday 

Super Sunday is back this year for our kids.  Kids in Christ and Faith Foundations will meet the 2nd Sunday of the Month 
following the 10:30 worship service.  We will have lunch followed by a fun program.  September Super Sunday is on       
September 9.   Watch the bulletin announcements for detailed information. 

Kristen Haigler (Kristen Alford <kristenberry@msn.com>) 

LSLC PRESCHOOL NEEDS DONATIONS 

School supplies collection time – Trash to treasure – Whatever you may call it, the LSLC Pre-school needs    donations…
your throw-aways are perfect for many projects, plus it’s an ideal way to donate your collectio n of ‘don’t-need-but-can’t
-really-throw’ items.  Calendars (used or new) with or without pretty pictures, all sorts of lids (small bottles to large cans), 
any plastic storage containers (maybe with lids?), corks, paper towel/toilet paper tubes, egg cartons, packages used for 
fruit; all can be used again for all sorts of uses.    It is amazing what some imagination can create, and our preschool is 
ready to use it all! 

Linda Honeycutt  

Christian Education 

When I was a young girl, then young woman, young mother, I went to church at St. Timothy’s Lutheran Church in Camden, 
SC. My parents had forsaken church in lieu of lazy Sunday mornings by the time I was a teenager, but at church, I had peo-
ple who cared about me, who wanted to see me grow as a Christian. Two very special people were Colonel and Marylou T.  
I had other mentors in the church, too- my pastors, my relatives, and friends of the family who were sure I made it to 
church every Sunday.  Without all of them, I would have been lost. With them, I had the solid Christian foundation we all 
strive to give to our children and grandchildren. 

Those building blocks are not possible without our – Living Saviour’s-dedication to our children and youth. We have Sunday 
School classes for all ages, yet we continue to need substitutes to help out when a teacher has an unexpected or planned 
absence. We need teachers for GIFT- 2 or more- to teach our youngest. 

We need dreamers (I dream of a youth pastor, a van for the youth) who can imagine all of the possibilities for Christian Ed-
ucation, then name them, and embrace them! 

We need you. 

Pat Snodgrass, Christian Education Council representative 

Proverbs 22:6:   Train a child in the way he should go, and when he is old, he will not turn from it. 

                                                                        Living Saviour Lutheran Preschool  
 

The Preschool is off to a great start!! We do still have a few spots available so please tell your family and friends!!  The  
Preschool is excited to be collecting NEW stuffed animals and small blankets to give to our local police and firemen.  The 
stuffed animals and blankets will be distributed by the police and firemen when they respond to a call where children are 
involved.  If you would like to partner with the preschool, we will be collecting items through October 10.  I will have a box 
in the church office where you can drop off the items.  Thanks.  

Jessica Jordan, Preschool Director 

704-542-9110 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org
mailto:waynethomnc@aol.com
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                                        40th Anniversary Cookbook 
 

With nearly 200 recipes, the 40th Anniversary cookbook is ready and will be officially on sale       
beginning on Sunday, September 9.   Entitled NOT BY BREAD ALONE, more than 50 contributors 
submitted wonderful recipes.  The cost will be $10.00, and will be payable to WELCA.  The cover 
photo was provided by Tom Chriske. 

         
Only one more month until the big day! On Sunday, October 7, we will 
celebrate the 40th anniversary of the founding of Living Saviour with a 
special single worship service at 10:00 that will be presided over by  
Bishop Tim Smith. Former Pastors will be in attendance as well as other 
special guests.  Following the worship service will be a luncheon catered 
by Trio and a program to highlight our past, present and future. There 

will be historical displays, a digital presentation, an historical timeline representation, cookbook and ornament sales, 
giveaways and more!  
 

Letters have been sent out to the congregation with information about purchasing reservations for the luncheon. The 
cost for adults is $10.00, for children under twelve is $5.00 and maximum cost for families is $25.00. Reservations must 
be received by Sunday, September 30.  No reservations can be made on the day of the event. 
 

And now, a few more tidbits about our church’s history… 
 

Don Huff, our wonderful Director of Worship and Music, has been on staff at LSLC since 1989! 
 

Camp Vivace, our exciting summer music/theater camp for children, had its start in 1998. 
 

Our preschool was started in 1982 as Tot’s Day Out by member Linda Carestio. 
 

The present upper level of the Education Building was originally designed and constructed to serve as the fellowship   
center of our church in 1984. It was one big open space and the existing short hallway between our present Fellowship 
Hall and the Ed Building was our galley kitchen! The fellowship area was remodeled in 1991 to its present configuration to 
accommodate more Sunday School classroom needs. And the tiny kitchen remained until our present Fellowship/
Classroom Building was constructed in 2003. 

40TH ANNIVERSARY LUNCHEON ON OCTOBER 7 

We are celebrating our past, present and future on October 7!  We hope you will join us! Following the 10:00 AM Unity 
Worship Service, you are invited to enjoy lunch in the Fellowship Hall catered by Trio Restaurant: chicken, ham, mashed  
potatoes, green beans, salad, and dessert. The cost for lunch is $10 per adult, $5 for   children 12 and under; with a $25  
family maximum.  Invitations were mailed with an order form for you to return to the church with your payment and a    
return envelope for your convenience.  You may drop the envelope with your check or cash into the collection plate at 
church or you may stamp and mail the envelope with your order.  Starting September 2, a table will be set up between the 
services to accept credit and debit card payments or your order forms with your cash and check payments.  All order 
forms and payments must be received by September 30th so that an accurate count can be given to the restaurant.   

Please contact Shallen Gordon (972-523-5552) with any questions. 
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Council Notes 
August 2018 

 

 The council approved a motion to accept the Safety, Accident and Incident and Reporting Policy and the Volunteer   
Waiver Liability Waiver Form presented by Joe LaFollette.  There will be a newsletter article to communicate the 
policy.  An email blast will be sent with the form as an attachment. 
 

 The council has been interviewing consultants to guide us in discerning God’s plans for Living Saviour, considering 
our 40th anniversary and the proposed sale of the land around the church.  The council approved a motion to en-
gage Pinnacle Leadership Associates to embark upon Phase 1 of the effort. 
 

 According to the Living Saviour Preschool Bylaws, two members of the board must be parents of students in the          
preschool.  The two proposed candidates are Antoinette Kearny and Allyson Howard.  The council approved a mo-
tion to accept the new Preschool board members.  Other board members are Emily Zeiss and Lori Kolash. 
 

 40th Anniversary highlights:  
 10:00AM Unity Service, Bishop Tim Smith presiding 
 Lunch catered by Trio 
 An invitation letter will be sent to the congregation and to the former Pastors. 

 

 Next Super Sunday Dates will be September 9th, October 14th, November 12th.  The group will meet after the late 
service. 
 

 The Council approved a motion to withdraw from the Park Sharon Community Thanksgiving service. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted, 
Cathy Lyall. Council Secretary 

LIVING SAVIOUR RENEWAL RETREAT WEEKEND: OCTOBER 19-21: 

AN OPPORTUNITY TO GROW, LEARN AND CELEBRATE AS A CONGREGATION  
 

As part of Living Saviour’s 40th Anniversary Celebration, the Living Saviour Council has engaged Reverend Mark Tidsworth to lead 
us in a weekend renewal program on October 19-21. We rejoice that God called us together 40 years ago to form a church in this 
part of Charlotte! Now we look forward to what God is calling us to do in the future. What are the opportunities we can be a part 
of as the neighborhood around us redevelops? How will we share the message of God’s love in a changing community? 

On October 19 – 21, we are offering a “Making the Shift Weekend”.  Everyone is invited to participate.  This weekend will 
accomplish several objectives: 

Spiritual Formation – Enliven and grow your faith through this Renewal Weekend 

Congregational Connection – Strengthen relationships with others in the congregation 

Raise Awareness – Learn about our Postmodern context and hopeful, life-giving movements rising up in the Church 

Positioning Our Congregation – Readying ourselves for being a 21st century congregation 

Vision Preparation – Ready ourselves to more clearly discern God’s calling for our church 

The retreat weekend will take place Friday evening, Saturday, and Sunday morning at Living Saviour. Please save the dates 
and plan to be a part of this weekend of renewal! 

The Congregation Council 



 

 

Activities 

                                               PRIMETIMERS 
 

                            Wednesday, September 19 , 11:30 a.m. 
   Trio Restaurant  (10709 McMullen Creek Pkwy. Charlotte, N.C. 28226) 
                                                             
         Ages 50 and above welcome!  Please join us and invite a friend!   
We gather for lunch and fellowship on the 3rd Wednesday of every month all year long. 

 

 For more information, contact: Tom and Jeanette Schick (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 

                              

                                 WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
                                  SEPTEMBER ACTIVITIES 

 

Quilt Workshop will meet on Thursday, September 6, at 10:00 am. We’ll be cutting new squares, coordinating         
colors and counting out squares for new quilt tops. 
 

Hope Circle will not meet in September.  But watch for upcoming Craft Bazaar workshops and a Fall Chrismon workshop.   
 

Remember….. WELCA’s  2018 Craft Bazaar will be on Saturday, November 3, 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.   Mark your       
calendars now, if you haven’t already done so. 

 
Alice Jenkins  alicej101@carolina.rr.com 

   8 

                                                                                

                                                                                      CHURCH DINNER NIGHT OUT 

                                                                                  Tuesday, September 11 ,6:30 p.m. 

                                          Red Rocks Café 

                          4223 Providence Road #8, Charlotte, N.C. 28211 

          Join us for a evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.  There is a sign-up sheet on the 
kiosk    in the fellowship hall.    

                                           Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at jfwilliams7200@aol.com.                                   

                                                                                        

 PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY                                          

                                                            “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings and at 
home. Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: Church members who are seriously ill, have major surgery, have 
long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long recovery period, or going through 
distressing times. We have given over 169 since our inception in 2012.  We have given  8 in 2018. 

 

When Do We Meet: In September- Monday, September 10 and 24 at 10:00 a.m. at the church. 
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and blessings. 
They will be wrapped in God’s love.         Questions? Contact Jeanne Davis jeannedavis88@att.net  
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SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2018-19 

 

Join Heart tutors at Smithfield Elementary!  
Last year Living Saviour provided 4 volunteers to work as Heart tutors at Smithfield Elementary, helping mentor and support 
7 students. Heart’s structured, easy to follow curriculum and on-site daily support made it easy to connect with students 
and to work with them in a fun and impactful way. During the year, students’ math skills and confidence grew significantly. 
Join the team to help a student build skills and confidence. Choose a 30 minute or 1 hour weekly timeslot between 7:50-
8:50AM or 12:30-1:30PM. Mondays through Thursdays at www.hearttutoring.org. 
Contact cydney.kramer@hearttutoring.org with any questions. 

 

Register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

If you have registered before you must resubmit your application.  You must register only if you want to work with 
students. 

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools: 

Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- - Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details.                                                                                                                                                      
     Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

PASSION PLAY, OBERAMMERGAU, GERMANY 2020 

The world-famous Passion Play is performed by the people of the picturesque town 
of Oberammergau every ten years, and has been performed since the Middle Ages, 
when the town avoided death from the Plague and in response gave thanks to God 
and promised to perform this play.  The next presentation of this moving event will 
be in 2020. 

 A group is being gathered of Living Saviour  members and friends to make a trip to  
Germany September 1 - 12, 2020. If  you are interested in the trip, please see Pastor 
Angela or Barbara Avard. 

 

Our next blood drive comes on September 16, from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., and 
the Community Blood Center is making sign-up and scheduling easy for all of us. 
Follow this link --  

 https://production.donorscbcc.us/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/33412   

to our online schedule and pick your spot. You'll also find other information about what a difference we make in people's 
lives by giving a single pint of blood. You can be truly life-saving to someone in Charlotte!  
 

If you have any questions or suggestions, please contact Frank DeLoache, 704-245-2985. 

http://www.hearttutoring.org/
mailto:cydney.kramer@hearttutoring.org
https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
https://production.donorscbcc.us/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/33412
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                             WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

It is September and time for Bible Study on Wednesday mornings, beginning September 12, 10: 
00 a.m. 

We will study "The Bible Jesus Read," by Philip Yancey.  

It is an 8 week session exploring parts of the Old Testament.  Most people have a hard time 
reading and understanding the Old Testament.  Philip Yancey states it is helpful to remember 
the Old Testament is God's living message to us consisting of truths he wants us to know about 
himself, about us, and about life.  We will take a journey through scriptures that Jesus grew up 
on and that laid the foundation for everything He said or did. 

Join us every Wednesday or when you can.  Each session is self contained. Everyone is          
WELCOME.  Books have been ordered and will be available in the church office by September 5. 

Blessings and Peace. 

                                 Janet Mayer 

                      

Thank you……..It’s the thoughtful things people do for us that make all the difference. 

“I want to thank all my friends – and I do mean all – for the many cards, calls, and text 

messages I received during a very difficult time.  It meant so much to me.  The love you 

all have shown Harry before his passing was beyond compare and meant so much to 

him.  He felt the love for all that helped in the kitchen the day of his memorial service.  

Thank you so much for being there - Bless you all.  This is what makes LSLC – the caring for one another, especially in times of need.   

Your thoughtfulness meant so much to me and I want you to know I truly appreciate it.  You all are so loved.   

Thank you. 

Dawn Gibson  

 PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow God’s kingdom through the power of prayer. We pray for the possibilities that can happen in and 
of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and those that 
God  gathers and the opportunities for witnessing. Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the possibilities that can   
happen in each place. If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with pictures for you to use. So, 
please join us!  For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
 

                    September “Weekly Prayer Teams”  
     
        8/26-9/2     Pastor Angela and Amanda Thom 
         9/2-9/9        Indra Persaud and Pat Snodgrass 

        9/9-9/16      Shallen Gordon, Corky Carver, Jan Sundberg 

        9/16-9/23 Art Lange and Frank DeLoache 

        9/23-9/30 Ann Chriske and Janet Mayer 
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                                                           CONTRIBUTIONS FOR THOSE OVER 70 YEARS OF AGE 

Have you or your loved ones aged 70 1/2 contributed to IRAs and 401Ks? Money  
withdrawn is subject to income tax when you take withdrawals in retirement.  Annual 
withdrawals from traditional  retirement accounts are required after age 70 1/2, and 
the penalty for skipping a required minimum distribution is 50 percent of the amount 
that should have been withdrawn.  However, if you don’t need all the money for living 
expenses and wish to, you can avoid income tax on your required withdrawal by     
donating your money directly to a qualifying charity. You can donate part of your   
required  distribution to charity and withdraw the rest of it as retirement income as 

long as you meet the minimum distribution requirement by the end of the calendar year. You don't have to donate the 
full distribution, but can directly distribute to multiple charities. Check with your financial advisor for the full details. 

 

Art Lange 

PRAY FOR ME CAMPAIGN 

One of the most amazing aspects of the God’s Work Our Hands weekend of service was the way kids, youth, and adults 
of all ages worked together to serve our neighbors.  It reminds me that in our world, where grandparents often live 
1000’s of miles away, where we are often age segregated and have few opportunities to interact with other generations, 
the church is one place that can do something to create community.  
 

It is Church where worship and service bring together the generations, so that learning what it is to be a disciple, passing 
on the faith and faith traditions happen naturally.  Recognizing that our world and our church can make a difference in 
the lives of the generations, a new project is happening this fall!   

You are invited to develop a prayer relationship with a child or youth of this congregation. All generations needed, no 
one is too old or too young to participate. 
 

This relationship will be guided, and will be important in linking different generations in our 
church can reclaim God's intent for faith to be shared as a community.  It can also help affirm 
each child's place and value in our community.  Establishing a relationship with fellow church 
members can help our children and youth foster a foundation of support for each other's 
concerns, interests, and activities which can allow us to engage in faith sharing, and prayer 
across the generations.  Praying across generations provides a way for our children and youth 
to experience how we can care for one another, and provides a way in which we can pass on 
our traditions of family and faith, and establish relationships with our children and youth.  

Partnering with an adult who is not a parent promotes establishing role models within the 
church, encourages our youth to value older adults, and promote understanding for individuals in all stages and ages of 
life.  The regularity of daily prayer can help us all to develop greater faith for all generations.  
 

To participate, sign up on the kiosk, email Kristen Alford Haigler (Karter’s mom).  Be on the look out during September for 
details.  Kids, youth, adults, all needed to sign up.  As we celebrate “we also look to “Grow our Future.”  You are part of 
that history, you are part of the now, and you are part of our future.  

mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwir_a3ot4ndAhWmhOAKHStfAbIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.simplypayroll.co.nz%2Fpost%2Fbereavement-leave%2F&psig=AOvVaw1CJ6Zhb_XMK0opULGmnvoF&ust=15353287486658
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Activities 

                                               PRIMETIMERS 
 

                            Wednesday, September 19 , 11:30 a.m. 
   Trio Restaurant  (10709 McMullen Creek Pkwy. Charlotte, N.C. 28226) 
                                                             
         Ages 50 and above welcome!  Please join us and invite a friend!   
We gather for lunch and fellowship on the 3rd Wednesday of every month all year long. 

 

 For more information, contact: Tom and Jeanette Schick (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 

                              

                                 WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
                                  SEPTEMBER ACTIVITIES 

 

Quilt Workshop will meet on Thursday, September 6, at 10:00 am. We’ll be cutting new squares, coordinating         
colors and counting out squares for new quilt tops. 
 

Hope Circle will not meet in September.  But watch for upcoming Craft Bazaar workshops and a Fall Chrismon workshop.   
 

Remember….. WELCA’s  2018 Craft Bazaar will be on Saturday, November 3, 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.   Mark your       
calendars now, if you haven’t already done so. 

 
Alice Jenkins  alicej101@carolina.rr.com 

   8 

                                                                                

                                                                                      CHURCH DINNER NIGHT OUT 

                                                                                  Tuesday, September 11 ,6:30 p.m. 

                                          Red Rocks Café 

                          4223 Providence Road #8, Charlotte, N.C. 28211 

          Join us for a evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.  There is a sign-up sheet on the 
kiosk    in the fellowship hall.    

                                           Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at jfwilliams7200@aol.com.                                   

                                                                                        

 PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY                                          

                                                            “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings and at 
home. Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: Church members who are seriously ill, have major surgery, have 
long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long recovery period, or going through 
distressing times. We have given over 169 since our inception in 2012.  We have given  8 in 2018. 

 

When Do We Meet: In September- Monday, September 10 and 24 at 10:00 a.m. at the church. 
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and blessings. 
They will be wrapped in God’s love.         Questions? Contact Jeanne Davis jeannedavis88@att.net  
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SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2018-19 

 

Join Heart tutors at Smithfield Elementary!  
Last year Living Saviour provided 4 volunteers to work as Heart tutors at Smithfield Elementary, helping mentor and support 
7 students. Heart’s structured, easy to follow curriculum and on-site daily support made it easy to connect with students 
and to work with them in a fun and impactful way. During the year, students’ math skills and confidence grew significantly. 
Join the team to help a student build skills and confidence. Choose a 30 minute or 1 hour weekly timeslot between 7:50-
8:50AM or 12:30-1:30PM. Mondays through Thursdays at www.hearttutoring.org. 
Contact cydney.kramer@hearttutoring.org with any questions. 

 

Register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

If you have registered before you must resubmit your application.  You must register only if you want to work with 
students. 

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools: 

Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- - Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details.                                                                                                                                                      
     Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

PASSION PLAY, OBERAMMERGAU, GERMANY 2020 

The world-famous Passion Play is performed by the people of the picturesque town 
of Oberammergau every ten years, and has been performed since the Middle Ages, 
when the town avoided death from the Plague and in response gave thanks to God 
and promised to perform this play.  The next presentation of this moving event will 
be in 2020. 

 A group is being gathered of Living Saviour  members and friends to make a trip to  
Germany September 1 - 12, 2020. If  you are interested in the trip, please see Pastor 
Angela or Barbara Avard. 

 

Our next blood drive comes on September 16, from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., and 
the Community Blood Center is making sign-up and scheduling easy for all of us. 
Follow this link --  

 https://production.donorscbcc.us/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/33412   

to our online schedule and pick your spot. You'll also find other information about what a difference we make in people's 
lives by giving a single pint of blood. You can be truly life-saving to someone in Charlotte!  
 

If you have any questions or suggestions, please contact Frank DeLoache, 704-245-2985. 

http://www.hearttutoring.org/
mailto:cydney.kramer@hearttutoring.org
https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
https://production.donorscbcc.us/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/33412
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                                        40th Anniversary Cookbook 
 

With nearly 200 recipes, the 40th Anniversary cookbook is ready and will be officially on sale       
beginning on Sunday, September 9.   Entitled NOT BY BREAD ALONE, more than 50 contributors 
submitted wonderful recipes.  The cost will be $10.00, and will be payable to WELCA.  The cover 
photo was provided by Tom Chriske. 

         
Only one more month until the big day! On Sunday, October 7, we will 
celebrate the 40th anniversary of the founding of Living Saviour with a 
special single worship service at 10:00 that will be presided over by  
Bishop Tim Smith. Former Pastors will be in attendance as well as other 
special guests.  Following the worship service will be a luncheon catered 
by Trio and a program to highlight our past, present and future. There 

will be historical displays, a digital presentation, an historical timeline representation, cookbook and ornament sales, 
giveaways and more!  
 

Letters have been sent out to the congregation with information about purchasing reservations for the luncheon. The 
cost for adults is $10.00, for children under twelve is $5.00 and maximum cost for families is $25.00. Reservations must 
be received by Sunday, September 30.  No reservations can be made on the day of the event. 
 

And now, a few more tidbits about our church’s history… 
 

Don Huff, our wonderful Director of Worship and Music, has been on staff at LSLC since 1989! 
 

Camp Vivace, our exciting summer music/theater camp for children, had its start in 1998. 
 

Our preschool was started in 1982 as Tot’s Day Out by member Linda Carestio. 
 

The present upper level of the Education Building was originally designed and constructed to serve as the fellowship   
center of our church in 1984. It was one big open space and the existing short hallway between our present Fellowship 
Hall and the Ed Building was our galley kitchen! The fellowship area was remodeled in 1991 to its present configuration to 
accommodate more Sunday School classroom needs. And the tiny kitchen remained until our present Fellowship/
Classroom Building was constructed in 2003. 

40TH ANNIVERSARY LUNCHEON ON OCTOBER 7 

We are celebrating our past, present and future on October 7!  We hope you will join us! Following the 10:00 AM Unity 
Worship Service, you are invited to enjoy lunch in the Fellowship Hall catered by Trio Restaurant: chicken, ham, mashed  
potatoes, green beans, salad, and dessert. The cost for lunch is $10 per adult, $5 for   children 12 and under; with a $25  
family maximum.  Invitations were mailed with an order form for you to return to the church with your payment and a    
return envelope for your convenience.  You may drop the envelope with your check or cash into the collection plate at 
church or you may stamp and mail the envelope with your order.  Starting September 2, a table will be set up between the 
services to accept credit and debit card payments or your order forms with your cash and check payments.  All order 
forms and payments must be received by September 30th so that an accurate count can be given to the restaurant.   

Please contact Shallen Gordon (972-523-5552) with any questions. 
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Council Notes 
August 2018 

 

 The council approved a motion to accept the Safety, Accident and Incident and Reporting Policy and the Volunteer   
Waiver Liability Waiver Form presented by Joe LaFollette.  There will be a newsletter article to communicate the 
policy.  An email blast will be sent with the form as an attachment. 
 

 The council has been interviewing consultants to guide us in discerning God’s plans for Living Saviour, considering 
our 40th anniversary and the proposed sale of the land around the church.  The council approved a motion to en-
gage Pinnacle Leadership Associates to embark upon Phase 1 of the effort. 
 

 According to the Living Saviour Preschool Bylaws, two members of the board must be parents of students in the          
preschool.  The two proposed candidates are Antoinette Kearny and Allyson Howard.  The council approved a mo-
tion to accept the new Preschool board members.  Other board members are Emily Zeiss and Lori Kolash. 
 

 40th Anniversary highlights:  
 10:00AM Unity Service, Bishop Tim Smith presiding 
 Lunch catered by Trio 
 An invitation letter will be sent to the congregation and to the former Pastors. 

 

 Next Super Sunday Dates will be September 9th, October 14th, November 12th.  The group will meet after the late 
service. 
 

 The Council approved a motion to withdraw from the Park Sharon Community Thanksgiving service. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted, 
Cathy Lyall. Council Secretary 

LIVING SAVIOUR RENEWAL RETREAT WEEKEND: OCTOBER 19-21: 

AN OPPORTUNITY TO GROW, LEARN AND CELEBRATE AS A CONGREGATION  
 

As part of Living Saviour’s 40th Anniversary Celebration, the Living Saviour Council has engaged Reverend Mark Tidsworth to lead 
us in a weekend renewal program on October 19-21. We rejoice that God called us together 40 years ago to form a church in this 
part of Charlotte! Now we look forward to what God is calling us to do in the future. What are the opportunities we can be a part 
of as the neighborhood around us redevelops? How will we share the message of God’s love in a changing community? 

On October 19 – 21, we are offering a “Making the Shift Weekend”.  Everyone is invited to participate.  This weekend will 
accomplish several objectives: 

Spiritual Formation – Enliven and grow your faith through this Renewal Weekend 

Congregational Connection – Strengthen relationships with others in the congregation 

Raise Awareness – Learn about our Postmodern context and hopeful, life-giving movements rising up in the Church 

Positioning Our Congregation – Readying ourselves for being a 21st century congregation 

Vision Preparation – Ready ourselves to more clearly discern God’s calling for our church 

The retreat weekend will take place Friday evening, Saturday, and Sunday morning at Living Saviour. Please save the dates 
and plan to be a part of this weekend of renewal! 

The Congregation Council 
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STEWARDSHIP OF OUR CHURCH 
 

At all times there must be and remain one holy, Christian church. It is the assembly of all believers among whom the 

gospel is purely preached and the holy sacraments are administered according to the gospel. 

                                                                                                                                                  Augsburg Confession, Article VII 

Steward-discipleship means taking care of all that God has blessed us with. We think of our health, our relationships 
and our money, but our church? You bet! 

The church the only organization whose primary purpose is to bring people into intimate relationship with God and 
also gather them as sacred community. Without church, how would people grow in faith? How would the Gospel be 
spread to all nations, as Jesus commands in Matthew 28:19, 20? 

So what does it mean to be a good steward of our church? Here are some ideas: 

Focus: We are dedicated to God’s Word and Sacrament as the means by which God’s grace is poured into us and out 
to the world. Our service projects and social events may flow from this, but they are secondary. 

Community: As the Augsburg Confession (above) declares, the church is the community of God’s people dedicated to 
Word and Sacrament. We build strong community through healthy relationships guided by principles of Christian 
love, trust, honesty, truth, forbearance, forgiveness. 

Building: Our building is NOT the church, but a tool of the church for ministry. We provide the resources to maintain 
our building as useful for the Gospel, but feel free to move on if it no longer serves. 

Resources: Understanding that ministry to God’s people takes resources, we give generously of our time and talents. 
We strive to give a tithe – 10 percent of our financial blessings. 

Faith formation: It takes learning and practice to grow closer to God, both as individuals and community. We support 
and participate in studying the Bible and theology. We promote and engage in spiritual practices that feed our souls. 

Although we tend to think that our church has a mission, it’s more accurate to say that God has a mission, and that 
mission has a church. We grow in faith as people and community when we dedicate ourselves to good stewardship of 
our church. 

--Rob Blezard 

Copyright © 2018, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. Pastor Blezard works as content editor for 
www.stewardshipoflife.org and serves as an assistant to the bishop of the Lower Susquehanna Synod. 

CORNHOLE FUNDRAISER 

On September 22, Living Saviour will be hosting a cornhole tournament for ages 18 and up.  There will be a $10.00        
participation fee with the funds being used for future outreach event(s).  There will be two open divisions (men and    
women).  A lunch counter will be available for all to enjoy.  We will be setting up for the Cornhole tournament on 
Friday, September 21, at 5:00 p.m. at the church. Watch the weekly bulletin announcements for more details. 

  If you would like to assist with this event, please contact Wayne Thom at waynethomnc@aol.com 
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Super Sunday Funday 

Super Sunday is back this year for our kids.  Kids in Christ and Faith Foundations will meet the 2nd Sunday of the Month 
following the 10:30 worship service.  We will have lunch followed by a fun program.  September Super Sunday is on       
September 9.   Watch the bulletin announcements for detailed information. 

Kristen Haigler (Kristen Alford <kristenberry@msn.com>) 

LSLC PRESCHOOL NEEDS DONATIONS 

School supplies collection time – Trash to treasure – Whatever you may call it, the LSLC Pre-school needs    donations…
your throw-aways are perfect for many projects, plus it’s an ideal way to donate your collectio n of ‘don’t-need-but-can’t
-really-throw’ items.  Calendars (used or new) with or without pretty pictures, all sorts of lids (small bottles to large cans), 
any plastic storage containers (maybe with lids?), corks, paper towel/toilet paper tubes, egg cartons, packages used for 
fruit; all can be used again for all sorts of uses.    It is amazing what some imagination can create, and our preschool is 
ready to use it all! 

Linda Honeycutt  

Christian Education 

When I was a young girl, then young woman, young mother, I went to church at St. Timothy’s Lutheran Church in Camden, 
SC. My parents had forsaken church in lieu of lazy Sunday mornings by the time I was a teenager, but at church, I had peo-
ple who cared about me, who wanted to see me grow as a Christian. Two very special people were Colonel and Marylou T.  
I had other mentors in the church, too- my pastors, my relatives, and friends of the family who were sure I made it to 
church every Sunday.  Without all of them, I would have been lost. With them, I had the solid Christian foundation we all 
strive to give to our children and grandchildren. 

Those building blocks are not possible without our – Living Saviour’s-dedication to our children and youth. We have Sunday 
School classes for all ages, yet we continue to need substitutes to help out when a teacher has an unexpected or planned 
absence. We need teachers for GIFT- 2 or more- to teach our youngest. 

We need dreamers (I dream of a youth pastor, a van for the youth) who can imagine all of the possibilities for Christian Ed-
ucation, then name them, and embrace them! 

We need you. 

Pat Snodgrass, Christian Education Council representative 

Proverbs 22:6:   Train a child in the way he should go, and when he is old, he will not turn from it. 

                                                                        Living Saviour Lutheran Preschool  
 

The Preschool is off to a great start!! We do still have a few spots available so please tell your family and friends!!  The  
Preschool is excited to be collecting NEW stuffed animals and small blankets to give to our local police and firemen.  The 
stuffed animals and blankets will be distributed by the police and firemen when they respond to a call where children are 
involved.  If you would like to partner with the preschool, we will be collecting items through October 10.  I will have a box 
in the church office where you can drop off the items.  Thanks.  

Jessica Jordan, Preschool Director 

704-542-9110 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org
mailto:waynethomnc@aol.com
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   “SECRET AGENT" PARTY SEPTEMBER 9   

Come celebrate our accomplishments from Summer Sunday school at a Secret Agent party.  We will meet in the 
fellowship hall for a lunch after the 10:30 service.  We will then go to Kinetic Heights for our final secret agent 
training session.  Kids must be 5 years old or older to participate.  Please come, even if you didn't make it to  
Sunday School this summer!    

RSVP to Kristen at kristenberry@msn.com or 704-241-3397. 

 2 

                                    CARING AND SHARING GROUP 
 
The Caring and Sharing group will be meeting on Friday, August 31, 10:00 a.m. at Park Place  
Restaurant (10517 Park Road, Charlotte, N.C. 28210).  All caregivers - past, present and future 
-   are invited for  fellowship, support and fun.  
 
For more information, contact Betty Reynolds at 704-287-5724. 

                                                                                       FREE COFFEE GIVEAWAY  

Join us in greeting our neighbors and those driving by the church on Tuesday, September 4, 6:30—9:00 

a.m.  Your help is needed with the Coffee Giveaway; so, come share some coffee and muffins, good will 

and smiles with all those who stop by.   Thanks to all the faithful Muffin Makers!!  

The Giveaway continues on the first Tuesday morning of every month, weather permitting. 

If you would like to join a lively group and meet some of our neighbors, contact  Jim Crawford  

(profcrawford28105@yahoo.com)  or just show up on September 4.  You’ll have a great time!   

                       GOD’S WORK, OUR HANDS 2018 

Thanks to all who supported and participated in Living Saviour’s GWOH ministries this year.  

All the projects turned out so well and the whole effort was a tremendous success!!  The 

celebration in the Unity worship service, continuing projects, sharing stories and light lunch 

on Sunday, August 26 was perfect.  Details of the outcome and more about the many     

projects and unbelievable number of people involved in the month long GWOH effort will 

be shared in the October InnerNet.  A special thank you from all of us to the coordinator of the wonderful experiences we 

had in doing our projects both at Living Saviour and in the community, Caren Ballantine!! 

 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2018 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 

Shallen Gordon - President                 
Frank DeLoache - Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                  Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler                  Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                               Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Ken Leeser    Technology 
Kari Proctor     Lay Care 

                 Pat Snodgrass                 Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                      Worship and Music 
 

Council will meet September 16 following 10:30  worship. 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the Living Saviour Website for live streaming of the Service of Worship (www.livingsaviourlc.org). 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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  NEW CHOIR SEASON IS BEGINNING AND YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN!   

 Rehearsals resume as follows: 
Chancel Choir (high School-adults) Wednesday, September 5, 7:00-8:30 p.m. 
Joy Children’s Choir (K-Grade 5)  - September 16, 10:15 a.m., immediately following G.I.F.T. 
Alleluia Bell Ringers (High school—adults Wednesday, September 12 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

INTERGENERATIONAL CHOIR meets and sings for worship at selected times throughout the year.  Everyone is invited to 
come and join in. This is a great opportunity for whole families to experience the joy of leading worship through music. 
FESTIVAL CHOIR for 40th Anniversary service and other events:   Would you love to sing in the choir but don’t have time to 
devote to choir rehearsals all season long?  Then Festival choir is for you.  Join the choir for the special 40th Anniversary ser-
vice and other events, such as Christmas concert,  Reformation Sunday, Easter or other festival Sundays.   
INSTRUMENTALISTS for 8:30 and 10:30 worship services are needed.                                                                             

Please speak to Don Huff, if you have questions……..or email him at dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 

mailto:kristenberry@msn.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiL_demus7aAhWLuFMKHSQ0D-4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.zomato.com%2Fcharlotte%2Fpark-place-pineville&psig=AOvVaw0wj-a4e5x1fgV3DXjrPpfX&ust=1524506151812262


 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
      1 

 

2 

8:30 AM Casual 
Worship 

10:30AM Worship 

6PM AA  Group 

3 Labor Day 

Church Office Closed 

 

 

4  6:30 AM-9:00AM 

Coffee Give Away 

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

 

 

5 

6:30 PM  

Cornhole Planning Mtg 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

6 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

Quilt Workshop 

 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

8:30AM Worship 

10:30AM Worship 

   Super Sunday Funday    
following worship 

 6PM AA  Group 

10 

 

   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

 

7:00PM 

Boy Scouts 

11 

6:30 PM 

Church Dinner Night 
Out at Red Rocks Café 

Strawberry Hill 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

12 

10AM 

Bible Study 

   

6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

13 

 7AM Men’s Bible 
Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

 

14 

 

 

 

 
 

 

15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16  8:30AM Worship 
 
9:30 AM - 12:30 PM  

LSLC Blood Drive 

10:30AM Worship 

Church Council 
following 10:30 worship 

  6PM AA Group  

 

17 

10:30-11:30 

Preschool Mr.Music 

Fellowship hall 

   7:00PM 

Boy Scouts 

18 

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

19  11:30AM 

Primetimers at Trio’s 

10AM 

Bible Study 

 6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

20 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

6:30PM 

Logo Meeting?? 

21 

5 PM 

Set up for Cornhole 

 

 

 

22  

8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 

CornHole/Thom 

Fellowship hall and 

kitchen 

 

23 8:30 AM Worship 

10:30 AM Worship 

New Members 
Received 

 6PM AA Group  

30  

8:30 AM Worship 

10:30 AM Worship 

 Choir Retreat  

24  10AM 

Prayer Shawl  Mtg. 

10:30-11:30AM 

Preschool Officer 
Friendly/Fellowship 

7:00PM 

Boy Scouts 

25    

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Pack Mtg. 

26  10AM 

Bible Study 

11:30-1PM 

International Lunch/ 

Fellowship 

6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

27 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

6:30-9:00PM 

Carmel Heights HOA 

Fellowship hall 

28 

10AM 

Sharing and Caring 
Group 

 

Choir Retreat 

29 

 

 

Choir Retreat 

September Birthdays 
9/2       Don Ferriss 
9/3       Jackson Thom 
9/7       Barbara Connor, Bettye Ganz 
9/11     Nicole Krause 
9/13     Jenny Frixen, Carolyn Powell 
9/14     Erin Williams 
9/16     Mary Ann Eller 
9/17     Piper Zeis 
9/20     Katherine Cochran,  Trudy Haseley, 
             Ginger Kern, Luke Quinlan 
9/21    Pastor Jay Harbinson, Kathy Sullivan 
9/22    Rich Ballantine, Ryder Williams 

September Anniversaries 
 

               9/5        Joe and Robin LaFollette 
               9/6        Jeff and Kristen Haigler 
               9/11     Mark and Julie Brennan 
                           and Esther Lapomarda 
               9/15     Ken and Carol Cochran 
                             Chuck and Linda Lyle 

 9/16    Andy and Erin Williams 
 9/21    David and Ashley Houseton 
 9/25    John and Polly Farris 
 9/28    Richard and Kay Tarr 

SEPTEMBER 2018 
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 9/23     Rita Potthoff 
9/24     Barbara Ferriss 
9/25     Kyle Greve, Jose Royo 
9/28     Mark Brennan,  
             Andrew LaFollette, 
             Emmy Thompson 
9/29    Margaret Conrad 
9/30    Pete Greve 
 
 
 

 

 

The InnerNet 

Living Saviour Lutheran Church 
6817 Carmel Road    

Charlotte, NC 28226    
704-542-3626 

www.livingsaviourlc.org  
lslc@livingsaviourlc.org 

  
 

“Forward from Forty: Growing our Future” is the theme of our Fortieth Anniversary and our stewardship campaign.  In this 

40th year of Living Saviour’s life we look with respect on our history and look with excitement to our future; honoring where 

we have been and seeking what God has in store in the future.  

We are “making much” if you will of our 40th anniversary because the number 40 is a unique one in our scriptures, used 

some 159 times, and in its original ancient language had the sense of “as long as it takes” which was translated to 40—

Noah’s 40 days of rain; Moses’ 40 years of wilderness wanderings; Jesus’ 40 days of wilderness temptations; Jonah’s 

proclamation to Nineveh in which God gave them 40 days to repent; Goliath taunted the Israelite army 40 days; the season 

of Lent is 40 days (not counting Sundays).  Forty is a number of judgement, of waiting, of significance. So in this 40th year as 

a faith community, we want to honor our past, and seek God’s future as Living Saviour Lutheran Church, a uniquely planted 

community of faith, on this piece of ground in the city of Charlotte, retaining the best of our faith tradition while seeking 

new pathways to share the faith and gospel with the generations to come. 

We are having a single Unity worship service on Sunday October 7, 2018, at 10:00 a.m. a full traditional celebration of our 

Lutheran heritage, with Bishop Tim Smith preaching, and our former pastors in attendance.    A catered lunch (reservations 

only, see the website/newsletter/mailed invitation) follows. It is promising to be an exciting day, and we hope you will join 

us. 

As we move “Forward from Forty” and continue to look at what it means to “Grow our Future” we are planning another 

exciting event, a first for Living Saviour’s recent memory, a faith-filled, fellowship, learning retreat.  This October 19-23 

SHIFT weekend, will help us honor our past, look at who we are now, and how the culture is shifting from Christ-centered, 

to less Christian, “spiritual but not religious” and less trusting of institutions such as Church. What is God calling us to be and 

to do in the midst of such huge cultural shifts? Come and find out, see what part of God’s dream you can do, learn how we 

are able to tap into the great need the community around us has for Christ and grow God’s kingdom. 

We will follow up the SHIFT weekend with a team who will work to discern God’s dream and distill it into a strategic plan, 

crafting mission and vision statements, and sharing this with the congregation.  You will then be part of the vibrant 

community of faith that implements these ideas and goals for our future growth.  

It took vision and a sense of mission to plant Living Saviour Lutheran Church forty years ago. It continues to take a vision and 

sense of mission to continue on, seeking out those who do not know, searching for those who need what God offers 

through this congregation, working to be people deployed to be Church in the world.   

I hope you will join in and participate, no matter how long or how short you have been connected to Living Saviour, you are 

this Church, you are important to God, to me, to the community of faith.  

Love in Christ,  

Pastor Angela  

SEPTEMBER  2018 
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